
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 25 OCTOBER 2007 


IOS.95/07

2007/08 CONCESSIONARY FARES SCHEME




(Public and press excluded by virtue of paragraph 3 of part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972)  

Councillors Mrs Fisher, Miss Martlew, Mrs Rutherford and Stockdale, having declared a personal interest,  took part in discussion on this item of business.

Councillors Mrs Farmer and Mrs Vasey, having declared a personal interest, remained within the meeting room but made no comment on the matter.

There was submitted report CORP.50/07 advising Members of Stagecoach’s notice for termination of the 2007/08 Fixed Price Scheme of Remuneration and suggesting the way forward in re-negotiating the Scheme.

Stagecoach had given the required four months notice to terminate the fixed price deal, but had since put a further proposal suggesting that they would be willing to continue the current fixed term to 31 March 2008 for a one off payment. Members’ attention was drawn to the addendum to the report detailing a further revised compromise offer from Stagecoach.

The Committee’s views were sought on whether the Council (bearing in mind the projected additional cost) could afford to maintain the 24/7 concession or move to off peak only.

The Executive had on 24 September 2007 given consideration to report CORP.50/07 and decided:

“1.  That the Executive agrees Stagecoach’s revised compromise offer which would increase the cost of the fixed price agreement by approximately £40,000 (but still save the Council approximately £197,000 in 2007/08) and agrees to fund this as the first priority from existing 2007/08 base budgets.

2.  The Executive notes that a revised scheme of remuneration would be agreed/imposed on Stagecoach for the new National Concessionary Fares Scheme to be introduced in 2008/09 i.e. when more information is known.

3.  The Executive asks the Infrastructure and Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committees to arrange a workshop session to look at the Government’s National Free Concessionary Fares Scheme, in particular whether the Council should operate the statutory “off peak only” concession when the Scheme is introduced on 1 April 2008 and make suggestions to the Executive on the way forward for the Council.”

The Head of Revenues and Benefits (Mr Mason) gave a presentation to the Committee on the New Free Concessionary Fares Scheme for England, including background information, historic trends, an update on the 2006 Scheme, the enhanced Scheme for Carlisle and cost to the City Council, value to the Bus Passholder, funding issues and the various options open to the City Council. 

The Chairman reminded Members that they should also bear in mind the implications which the future operation of the Concessionary Fares Scheme may have on the Council’s Cleaner, Greener, Safer policies and priorities in their consideration of the matter.  It may be that the matter should be given a higher priority within the Budget process.

The Chairman commented upon the possibility of joint funding with the other District Councils in Cumbria and suggested that Mr Mason investigate whether the operation of a County-wide scheme may be appropriate in the future.

Mr Mason then responded to questions concerning ridership issues  (particularly the potential for increased ridership and ridership outwith the district); the implications of changes to the Scheme upon car parking income, rural communities, working pensioners and the Council Tax payer; the use of the generation factor; usage of concessionary rail cards; and the scope for the Districts within Cumbria to work together on concessionary fares. 

Mr Mason undertook to investigate further the timetabling of buses in the rural area.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be advised that, based upon the information available, the Committee was unable to recommend whether the Council should maintain the 24/7 concession or move to operation of the statutory ‘off peak only’ concession when the new national scheme was introduced on 1 April 2008.  The Committee was however - 

(a) concerned at the implications which the operation of the statutory ‘off peak only’ concession might have on people living in the rural areas where alternative modes of transport were limited; 

(b) Members considered that the level of savings to be gained from withdrawal of the free rail card scheme would be relatively small; and

(c) Members further considered that the future operation of the Concessionary Fares Scheme may require to be given a higher priority within the Budget process, bearing in mind the implications it may have on the Council’s Cleaner, Greener, Safer policies and priorities. 







